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Please note that our 09 September GCC meeting will 

be held at the Wardroom, H.M.C.S. Prevost 
 Meet and greet 11:15 a.m. 

 Lunch service begins at 11:30 a.m. 

 Speaker 12:00 p.m. 

    

SEPTEMBER   2015   NEWSLETTER 

                                                                                                                                                                                      
 Meet and Greet:            11:15 hrs Wardroom, HMCS Prevost, Wednesday, 09 September 2015 

                                         11:30 hrs lunch service begins (Please bring a guest)  

 

Meeting Start Time:      12:00 hrs meeting starts    **You must register 

                                                               through EVENTBRITE** see below                                                    

 

Speaker:                          Speaker: Gary Vienneau of the IPSC 

                                          (see page 2 for details) 

           

Lunch Menu:       

                                       

Eventbrite Registration 
 
Members and Guests are to pre - register and pay for lunch 
through the Eventbrite link: http://www.eventbrite.com/e/garrison-community-

council-meeting-wednesday-september-9-2015-tickets-17853107124   Be sure to 
bring your ticket with you to the meeting. 
 
The lunch available will be Soup and Salad, Soup and Sandwich, or 
a Hot Entrée 
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http://www.eventbrite.com/e/garrison-community-council-meeting-wednesday-september-9-2015-tickets-17853107124?aff=utm_source%3Deb_email%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnew_event_email?utm_term=eventurl_text
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/garrison-community-council-meeting-wednesday-september-9-2015-tickets-17853107124?aff=utm_source%3Deb_email%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnew_event_email?utm_term=eventurl_text
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Election Writ Restrictions 
 

Please note that ability of military personnel to make public announcements has been somewhat 

restrained now that the writ for the election has dropped.  This has an impact on our meeting speakers 

as well as Unit articles for our Newsletter. 

 

Speaker: 09 September GCC Meeting  at HMCS Prevost  
 

Speaker: Mr. Gary Vienneau 

 

Mr Vienneau joined the CAF in 1981 in the Infantry.  He served with 1st Bn Royal Canadian Regiment 

and the Canadian Airborne Regiment until 1994. He then transferred to the medical trade where he 

served with 2 Field Ambulance and the 3rd Bn Royal Canadian Regiment as a medic. Gary also 

instructed at the CAF Medical and NBC schools and managed the Wolseley Barracks Medical Clinic. 

He retired in 2009.  Deployments:  Cyprus, Gulf War, Rwanda, and 2 tours in Bosnia. 

 

Mr. Vienneau will present on the Integrated Personnel Support Centre (IPSC)  

 

The IPSC supports ill and injured members, veterans, their families, and the families of the deceased. 

We consist of a Services Section, Support Platoon and Partner Organizations. 
 

GCC’s June Meeting Speaker 
 

Speaker: Major Shane Smith    "Medical Mentorship in a Counter Insurgency Environment" 

Major Smith addressed his experience mentoring Afghan medical officers and medics in the Afghan 

National Army (ANA) and the attempt to develop enduring trusting relationships as well as support 

sustainable advancements in the healthcare delivered to the ANA. 

 

Message from the GCC President 
 

It is hard to believe that the Summer is nearly over.  Where did it go?  I hope that you have had an 

enjoyable one and managed to find some time to relax. 

 

Your Executive met once over the Summer to get things ready for the Fall and I am sure that you will 

find our line up of speakers and activities an interesting one. 

 

Third V.P. Doug has included detail information on our September 09th speaker elsewhere in his 

excellent Newsletter.  Thank you Doug for such a great Newsletter once again. We are all looking 

forward to the presentation dealing with the function, role and activities involved in the delivery of 

these crucial services by the Integrated Personnel support Centre (IPSC) London 
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Second V.P. Geoff has diligently arranged not only the speakers for our regular meetings, but has made 

the contacts and arrangements for a special one, two punch event for October.  Representatives from 

the Emergency Measures Operation Center will be our presenters on October 14
th

 to share information 

concerning the role and function of this very complex and highly technical center located in Byron.  

 

Members will be able to sign up for one of the limited spaces available for an actual tour of the facility 

on Wednesday October 21
st
 at 7:00 pm, followed by an opportunity to visit the Byron Legion to carry 

on our deliberations over refreshments. 

 

First V.P. Gerry is continuing to welcome suggestions for consideration for our Honouring Veterans 

Initiative as well as ideas on how to best increase our membership in order to support the various 

projects and in particular the Student Bursary Program. 

 

Past President Jan has again forwarded the Student Bursary Application forms for distribution to the 

various units in London and Area as the Selection Committee gears up to screen the applications later 

in the year and complete its recommendations. 

 

As indicated earlier, the Executive has decided to again use the Eventbrite Registration process for our 

meetings and the Lunch selections.  This worked really well for the meeting in June and the Catering 

Company certainly found it to be helpful for their preparation of the lunch. 

 

Again Doug has included the appropriate Link for you to carry out this registration.  I would ask you to 

do it as soon as possible so that the necessary arrangements can be made. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you at H.M.C.S. Prevost for our regular Meeting on September 09
th

. 

 

And, as usual, please consider bringing a friend.  

 

Cheers 

 

Jack 
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31 Canadian Brigade Group: Commander’s Column 
 

An informal view of the Brigade’s activities. 
 
This short article, normally penned by a member of the Brigade staff, will offer a casual look at 31 CBG. Written 

with an intent to avoid heavy use of military lexicon,  acronyms and abbreviations, the Commander’s Column 

supports information sharing to groups with diverse backgrounds and will, hopefully, offer a less formal view of 

the Brigade overall, or the examination of specific issues or events. I welcome suggestion of topics you would 

like to see covered in these columns.  

 

K.S. Bertoia 

Colonel 

Comd 31 CBG 

 

31 CBG Infantry: Historical Connections to the First World War 

 

All of the infantry units in 31 Canadian Brigade Group carry Battle Honours for the First World War. 

In addition, each infantry regiment in the Brigade perpetuates multiple battalions which were raised for 

the Canadian Expeditionary Force (CEF). Perpetuation, a uniquely Canadian concept, was devised as a 

way to transfer the honours and heritage of the CEF to units of the Canadian Militia that would remain 

after the war. Without this passing of honours and heritage, the achievements of much of the CEF 

would have been archived as units of the overseas force was disbanded at the end of the war. 

 

The following table shows the perpetuations held by the infantry units in 31 CBG. Fighting units of the 

Canadian Corps are indicated by bold text. 

 

31 CBG Unit Perpetuated Units 

RHLI 

4
th

 Bn, 1
st
 Bde, 1

st
 Div, CEF 

86
th

 Bn, CEF 

120
th

 Bn, CEF 

128
th

 Bn, CEF 

205
th

 Bn, CEF 

4RCR 

(Perpetuations are held 

by the Regiment, not 

individually by 

battalions.) 

1
st
 Bn, 1

st
 Bde, 1

st
 Div, CEF 

33
rd

 Bn, CEF 

71
st
 Bn, CEF 

142
nd

 Bn, CEF 

168
th

 Bn, CEF 

2
nd

 Bn, CMGC, 2
nd

 Div, CEF 

G&SF 

147
th

 Bn, CEF 

157
th

 Bn, CEF 

177
th

 Bn, CEF 

248
th

 Bn, CEF 
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RHFC 
34

th
 Bn, CEF 

111
th

 Bn, CEF 

118
th

 Bn, CEF 

EK Scot 

18
th

 Bn, 4
th

 Bde, 2
nd

 Div, CEF 

99
th

 Bn, CEF 

186
th

 Bn, CEF 

241
st
 Bn, CEF 

A&SH of C 
19

th
 Bn, 4

th
 Bde, 2

nd
 Div, CEF 

173
rd

 Bn, CEF 

3
rd

 Bn, CMGC, CEF 

 

The current unit lists of perpetuated units are the result of the direct award of perpetuations and also, 

where applicable, the combining of perpetuations when units were amalgamated in successive 

reorganizations of the Reserves. 

 

Battle Honours which have come down through unit lineages are also combinations of the awards 

granted to the perpetuated battlefield units of the CEF and, where applicable, awards granted to units of 

the Militia where sufficient numbers of soldiers from perpetuated non-battlefield units were 

demonstrated to be present in specific battle. Through these mechanisms, both the achievements of the 

“fighting units” of the CEF as well as those of the soldiers from units broken up for reinforcements 

were recognized and handed down to today’s units. 

 

We become accustomed to looking at lists of battle honours and imagining a single unit winning each 

honour in turn. But closer examination of a unit’s history, its lineage, and its honours, will often prove 

that an awarded battle honour may represent the actions of two or more units in that battle. 

 

As units have been granted the honours of each perpetuated unit, they also have the responsibility to 

recognize and commemorate all the actions of those units, and their soldiers. In many cases, especially 

for the battalions raised after the First Contingent sailed to England, the units later broken up for 

reinforcement contain high numbers of “home town boys,” regardless of how many and which units 

those soldiers went on to serve in and fight with. In maintaining those individual connections, some 

soldiers will have multiple units remembering and commemorating them, which only strengthens our 

links to the past service and sacrifice of soldiers from our communities. 

 

Tracing the service histories of individual soldiers as they moved between units serves to demonstrate 

how closely knit the Canadian Army was, and is. Some examples of these connections between 31 

CBG infantry units follow (perpetuating units are shown in parentheses): 

 

Lieutenant Herbert Lowe, who was awarded the Military Cross for actions while serving with the 19
th

 

Battalion (A&SH of C), had previously served with The Royal Canadian Regiment. Lowe’s brother, 

Walter, who served with The RCR, was awarded the Military Medal. 

Private George Langdon enlisted with the 120
th

 Battalion (RHLI) and was awarded the 

Distinguished Conduct Medal while serving with the 19
th

 Battalion (A&SH of C). 

Captain William James Baxter went overseas with the 186
th

 Battalion (EK Scot) and was 

awarded the Military Cross while serving with the 18
th

 Battalion (EK Scot). 

Corporal Graham Duncan, who enlisted with the 33
rd

 Battalion (The RCR), served 

overseas with the 18
th

 Battalion (E&K Scot) and was awarded the Distinguished 

Conduct Medal. 
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Lieutenant Angus Guthrie Bell, who sailed overseas with the 177
th

 Battalion (G&S F), was awarded the 

Military Cross for his service with the 19
th

 Battalion (A&SH of C). 

Private J.S. Lavery, and Corporal Oscar William Weichel both attested for service with the 118
th

 

Battalion (RHFC). Each of these men was awarded the Distinguished Conduct Medal while serving 

with the 1
st
 Canadian Infantry Battalion (The RCR). 

Corporal H. Fieldhouse, who sailed overseas with the 295
th

 Battalion (RHLI) was awarded the 

Distinguished Conduct Medal while serving with the 2
nd

 Battalion, Canadian Machine Gun Corps (The 

RCR). 

Lance Corporal D.E. Ferris was a soldier of the 157
th

 Battalion (G&S F), he was awarded the 

Distinguished Conduct Medal while serving with the 4
th

 Battalion (RHLI). 

 

These examples represent a small sample of the mobility of soldiers of the CEF, who may have landed 

in a wide array of units when entering France with reinforcement drafts. For those units that sailed to 

Europe later in the war, the likelihood of their soldiers being placed in a battlefield units with 

connections to local communities increased as a regional system of regimental depot units was 

instituted within the Canadian Corps. 

 

Through perpetuation of both “fighting” and “reinforcing” units, the infantry regiments of 31 CBG 

commemorate many connections to units and individual soldiers of the Canadian Expeditionary Force. 

Each soldier has a story and, in this view, the history and heritage of the infantry units of 31 CBG and 

the Great War spans not just a few dozen perpetuated units, but also tens of thousands individual tales 

of service and sacrifice.  

 

 

 

4RCR Update 

 

July 2015: Many soldiers of the 4th Battalion are attending individual training courses or instructing on 

individual training courses this summer.  The majority of our soldiers on Reserve Summer Training are 

at the 4th Division Training Centre in Meaford, Ontario.  Other soldiers are supporting the Ceremonial 

Guard in Ottawa or attending courses at the Combat Training Centre in Gagetown, New Brunswick.  

On July 11th, the soldiers of the 4th Battalion not on Reserve Summer Training attended a one day rifle 

shoot in Cedar Springs, Ontario.  This training event is referred to as Pachino Day, and celebrates The 

Royal Canadian Regiments landing in Sicily in July of 1943.   
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August 2015:  Many of the soldiers of the 4th Battalion will be attending Ex STALWART 

GUARDIAN at Canadian Forces Base Petawawa.  Ex STALWART GUARDIAN is a two week 

collective training event which challenges soldiers of 31 Canadian Brigade Group to operate in 

a Company, Battle Group, and Brigade context over a two week period.  Following the completion of 

Ex STALWART GUARDIAN, the soldiers will return to London and prepare for the fall battalion 

training schedule. 

 

Significant Military Dates- September 
 

The list of significant military dates each month serves as background for the GCC’s Honouring 

Veterans Initiative.  The list is not conclusive and is for reference only. 

 

Sept. 1, 1944 WWII Dieppe is occupied by Canadian troops 

Sept. 2, 1918 WWI Sergeant Arthur Knight of the 10th Battalion, C.E.F., at 

Villers-lez-Cagincourt, France, bayoneted several of the 

enemy, killed an officer and two non-commissioned officers, 

captured 20 other ranks, and forced others to retreat in 

confusion to earn the Victoria Cross. 

Sept. 9, 1950 Korean War The Canadian regular forces are placed on active service for 

service in Korea. 

Sept 10, 1941 WWII HMCS Chambly and HMCS Moose Jaw sink the German 

submarine U-501 off the coast of Greenland. This is the first 

U-boat kill made by the Royal Canadian Navy. 

Sept 11, 1951 Korean War The 25th Canadian Infantry Brigade takes part in an advance 

made by the 1st Commonwealth Division across the Imjin 

River in Korea. 

Sept. 13, 1759 Seven Year’s War Battle of the Plains of Abraham. British forces led by General 

Wolfe defeat French forces led by General Montcalm. Both 

Wolfe and Montcalm are killed. 

Sept. 13, 1915 WWI The Canadian Corps is formed in France, consisting of the 1st 

and 2nd Canadian Divisions and Corps Troops (including the 

Canadian Cavalry Brigade). 

Sept. 14, 1990 Gulf War The Government of Canada offers a CF-18 squadron with 

several hundred military personnel for use in the Gulf. 

Sept. 15, 1993 UNPROFOR, 

Bosnia 

A fierce firefight between 2nd Battalion Princess Patricia’s 

Canadian Light Infantry and Croat forces in the Medak Pocket, 

Croatia (15-16 Sep). 

Sept. 16, 1814 War of 1812-1814 The British warship ST LAWRENCE with 104 guns is 

launched from the Point Frederick shipyards, Kingston. 

Sept. 16, 1914 WWI The Canadian Aviation Corps, Canada's first military aircraft 

formation, is authorized by the Minister of Militia and 

Defence. 

Sept. 23, 1965 Cold War HMCS OJIBWA (submarine) commissioned at Chatham, U. 

K., the first submarine built to RCN order. 
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September Events: 
 

1. Sept 19 2015                                Western Fair Warriors Day Celebration 

 

The Warriors Day Council & The Western Fair District     

 

 
 

        (New Format for 2015),     Warriors Day changes:   

 The present thought is to dispense with the large (with ever decreasing numbers) parade & 

have the following: 

 A day long static military display,  

 Change the day of Warriors Day from the first to second Saturday of the Fair. This will 

allow organizations that close down for the summer a chance to be up and running, which 

will allow them to participate.   

 The Warriors Date for 2015 is the 19
th

 of September. 

 An afternoon & evening military themed Concerts  

All Veterans & Military groups are admitted free on Warriors Day at the Western Fair. Military 

ID cards or Uniform of the Day, would be required. 

Parking is free for the whole duration of the Fair. 

 

2. Sept 26, 27 2015                Jet Aircraft Museum - Doors Open London “Jet Blast Days”   

 

Jet Blast Days will feature our own jets as well as several visiting aircraft. Of note will be the B-17 

Bomber "Yankee Lady" from the Yankee Air Museum.  The public will have an opportunity to tour 

this WWII bomber or to go for a ride while she is visiting on September 26. To book a ride, go to 

http://www.yankeeairmuseum.org/book-a-flight-experience/b-17-reservation/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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GCC Meeting Dates- 2015 
 

Program planning for the remainder of 2015 is underway.  Suggestions from members are always 

welcome.  Please contact any member of the executive with ideas. Below are the dates for the Fall of  

2015. 

 

 09 September, HMCS Prevost: Gary Vienneau, "Integrated Personnel Support Unit" at Wolseley 

Barracks 

 14 October, WBOM: Dave O'Brien and Henry Klausnitzer, "London Emergency Operations and 

Training Centre" 

 18 November, WBOM: AGM, Chief Koraba, London Fire Services 

 

 

 

 

 

GCC  EXECUTIVE 

 

                          President: Jack Scott                        Past President: Jan Delaney                     

                          Treasurer: Lynn Coates                   Secretary:  Keith Roden   

                          1st Vice President:  Gerry Treble    2
nd

 Vice President: Geoff Hutton   

                          3rd Vice President: Doug Acton     Garrison Advisor: LCol Dan McLean 

 

Next Meeting:  September 09 at the Wardroom, HMCS Prevost 
with lunch service beginning at 11:30 a.m., and speaker at 12:00 

p.m.  NOTE: Eventbrite Registration required. 
 

Gary Vienneau will be our speaker 
 

 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Canadian+armed+forces&id=8C48DD1C5B171F72F6E028BD138CED64E8D93A02&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.gcclondon.ca/

